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The most meaningful gifts are always from 

the heart, and they make great stories. 

What follows are letters inspired by those 

stories. They are from donors, students, 

alumnae, staff, friends and partners; 

each of whom have profoundly personal 

connections to Tallahassee Community 

College. Those connections have resulted 

in some of this year’s most memorable 

philanthropic contributions; and we are 

pleased to share their letters with you. 

The most meaningful gifts are always 

from the heart, and they make great 
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to Tallahassee Community College. 

Those connections have resulted in 

some of this year’s most memorable 

philanthropic contributions, and we are 

pleased to share their letters with you. 
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Dear Friends,
Tallahassee Community College was founded on the 
principle of providing open and equitable access to higher 
education for our community. We do not require a certain 
GPA or extracurriculars to enroll here, just a desire to learn 
and succeed. As a result, each year we are privileged to 
welcome a vibrant and diverse group of students with 
unique goals and needs.

We cherish our open door policy because we believe that 
education has the power to change lives, but it would not be 
possible without a little help from our friends.

Thanks to your support, this year we have been able to 
transform classrooms and labs into state-of-the-art learning 
spaces, invest in programs that are creating new industries, 
and award more than 50 million dollars in financial aid to 
those who might not otherwise be able to attend college. 
Because of you – we have heard countless success stories 
from our students, from the recent high school graduate 
who is the first in the family to attend college, to the single 
parents who are working hard to provide better lives for 
themselves and their families.

With each student, we are building a brighter future and a 
stronger community. Thank you for investing in TCC. We are 
proud to count you as our friend.

Please accept this report as an update on our philanthropic 
activities and investment results from the 2017-18 fiscal year. 

Thank you.

Jim Murdaugh 
President, Tallahassee Community College
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To Our Community,
This year’s annual report is full of stories that outline the great 
work being done to support students at Tallahassee Community 
College. Our work focuses on three areas: scholarships, program 
enhancements and facility upgrades. You have helped us achieve 
great success in each of these areas.

Scholarships are a key to providing access and opportunity. This 
year, the Foundation launched the Gadsden LEARN Scholarship 
for graduating high school seniors of Gadsden County to attend 
TCC. I would like to thank Jim Rodgers and Mark Bates for their 
vision in creating this scholarship, and thank the many donors that 
made it possible. Through these efforts we were able to provide 
over $25,000 in scholarship funds for this initiative.

Program enhancements are wonderful assets to our faculty 
and students. Our President’s Circle has supported a variety of 
program enhancements, including the Provost’s iPad Project, the 
College Innovation Fund Grants and the Digital Rail Project. The 
President’s Circle has also purchased solar-powered charging 
tables for our students. The President’s Circle celebrated its 10th 
anniversary this year – and we are so very grateful to them for 
their support of student success at TCC.

Facility upgrades help us ensure that our learning environments 
are innovative and engaging and support student success. 
Classrooms are the most critical place for student learning, and our 
First Class Project launched the renovation of 10 new classrooms 
this year. A forward-thinking and innovative environment requires 
comfortable furnishings, a vibrant atmosphere and dynamic 
technology. Many donors supporting these renovations are alumni 
and families of alumni – and we have confirmed funds to renovate 
40 of the 50 classrooms for our project. Thank you to the families 
of Joe and Mary Pankowski, Larry and Vicki Kubiak, and Wayne 
and Betty Edwards for their support of these efforts.

Together, we continue to raise the bar and support student 
success at TCC. Thank you for being a part of our story and 
supporting student success!

Sincerely,

Curtis Richardson 
President, TCC Foundation
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Dear Family, 
Happy Birthday! 

Because each of you is so special to me, I wanted to give all 
of you something exceptional to honor your birthday. That’s 
why I’ve chosen to purchase a TCC legacy brick in each 
of your names for your birthday this year. You see, TCC is 
special to me too! 

TCC is where I began to create my legacy. It’s the place 
where I grew into the adult I became. And through my work 
with TCC over the years, I’ve learned that TCC has been 
just as important to thousands of folks as they earned an 
education and built their own legacy. 

By purchasing these bricks I’m helping to lay the foundation 
for continued excellence at TCC… I’m paving it forward. 
Thanks for letting me do this in your names. And - Happy 
Birthday!

Hugs and kisses,

Pam

Pam Butler graduated from TCC in 1977. She worked in the 
technology field for a number of years before founding Aegis 
Business Technologies. She has served as a TCC Foundation 
Board member since 2008, including two terms as president. 
During her tenure as president , she led the effort that raised 
over $14.5 million in the TCC We Rise Campaign.

TCC INVESTOR	 Pam Butler pictured with her grandson, Wyatt
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Dear Gadsden 
County Students,

Today your options are limitless, no matter your financial 
standing. Thanks to the newly launched Gadsden LEARN 
Scholarship at Tallahassee Community College, you have an 
opportunity to attend college. You see, this scholarship was 
created for you. To provide you the access and opportunity 
to begin to build your future and, hopefully, one day secure 
the future of this county that we both call home. 

For the 2017–2018 year, 26 students received this 
scholarship. That means that 26 students have just 
completed their first year of college at TCC, and they are on 
the road to a new future. 

I hope that you will be one of the recipients for our 
scholarship funds next year…and I look forward to each of 
you taking your place as TCC Eagles, 
and eventually as TCC alumni.

I believe in each of you,

Jim

Jim Rodgers is a resident of Gadsden County, a former 
member of the TCC Foundation Board of Directors, and 
a long-time supporter of TCC. He was instrumental in 
establishing the Gadsden LEARN Scholarship which 
provides financial assistance to any student who 
graduates from a homeschool, public or private high 
school in Gadsden County, filling the gap to ensure 
their first year of college tuition is paid in full.

TCC STUDENTS AND GADSDEN LEARN SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 
Mallory Lashley and Delysar Torres
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To the Athletic Training 
Center Donors,

Wow and thank you! I was so excited to return this fall for my 
fifth season as head coach of the TCC Women’s basketball 
program. Especially when I realized our athletes would 
get to take advantage of the newly opened Refreshment 
Services Pepsi & Vending Athletic Training Center.

The Center is an awesome space and our athletes have 
enjoyed using it this year. The new equipment has been 
critical to ensuring that every athlete at TCC is provided 
the care needed. And I’m pretty sure the Center made a 
big difference in our team earning the 2018 National Junior 
College Athletic Association’s Division I Women’s Basketball 
National Championship! 

Thank you to Refreshment Services Pepsi & Vending.

Thank you to the President’s Circle members. 

Thank you for your support of TCC Athletics.

On behalf of all of the 2018 National Championship team 
members, TCC athletes, staff and coaches,

Coach Q

Franqua “Q” Bedell is head coach of the TCC 

women’s basketball team. He made a promise to 

deliver a national championship within his first five 

seasons. This year, he delivered on that promise.

TCC WOMEN’S BASKETBALL COACH	 Franqua “Q” Bedell
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Dear Scholarship 
Donors, 
I would like to express my gratitude and my appreciation for 
making the Building Legacies Scholarship possible for me. 
It motivates me to continue to be academically successful. I 
am so honored for this scholarship because I am striving to 
graduate and push myself to finish, and you have made it 
possible to continue my education. Sometimes college can 
be difficult to afford, so most students aren’t able to follow 
their dreams.

Because I am the first in my family to attend college, I am 
so dedicated to making the best of my college experience 
and graduating so that I can be closer to pursuing my career. 
I am motivated to make my mom proud and to be able to 
provide for her in every way possible, like she did for my 
sisters and me.

Again I want to thank you all from the bottom of my heart, 
because I am so blessed for this opportunity, and I am going 
to continue to strive for greatness.

Sincerely,

Taylore

Taylore Williams graduated from high school in Tallahassee 

in 2011 and attended TCC briefly. She returned to TCC in the 

fall of 2017 determined to earn her degree and realize her 

dreams. She was awarded the Building Legacies Scholarship 

for the 2017-2018 year. She will remain a recipient of the 

scholarship as long as she maintains adequate progress 

toward her degree. We wish her the best of luck!

TCC STUDENT AND BUILDING LEGACIES SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT	 Taylore Willliams
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To the Alumni and 
Friends Association, 

Some gifts keep on giving. So it is with Tallahassee 
Community College. My first gift was the opportunity to 
teach here where my own leadership style was honed by 
another gift, mentors who were true leaders. The great 
Chinese philosopher Lao Tzu in his wisdom said a good 
leader is one who, “Leads the people to the work, and when 
the work is finished, the people will say, ‘We have done it 
ourselves.’”

My passion has always been the arts. As a young Ph.D., 
my leaders gave me the gift to fulfill my passion: teaching 
writing, developing a theatre program, co-designing the 
Turner auditorium, and finally creating the first art gallery on 
campus with my late husband: The Ralph Hurst Art Gallery, 
the collection of Ralph and Jean Hurst. The power of art is 
its ability to transform and inspire. That is the gift I wish to be 
my legacy. I am so proud that this legacy was honored by 
the TCC Alumni & Friends Association by including me as a 
member of their Hall of Fame.

Thank you so much for this honor.

Jean

Jean English Hurst founded the theatre department and 

the Signature Seat program at TCC. She chaired both the 

theatre and English departments and helped design the 

Fred Turner Auditorium. She and her husband established 

the Ralph and Jean Hurst collection and gallery at TCC.

TCC ALUMNI AND FRIENDS HALL OF FAME MEMBER	 Jean English Hurst
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To Future Employees 
in the Community,
We have owned a local business for over 20 years. We 
employ over 50 individuals locally and rely on these skilled 
individuals to serve our community’s branding and screen 
printing needs. When we were approached by TCC to 
support their Digital Rail Project, we were all in. 

This project is designed to attract students to careers in 
graphic arts, digital media and information technology. We 
have built a mobile lab that can help promote careers in web 
design and programming, app development, 3-D printing 
and rapid prototyping, and cybersecurity. A mobile lab, how 
cool is that! 

The idea is to get potential employees interested in these 
fields into our local workforce… and maybe a job at Full 
Press Apparel. We think once you’ve been trained at TCC 
you’ll be an asset to lots of local businesses, including ours. 

So join us and climb aboard the Digital Rail Project at TCC!

Tracey & Danny Shrine

Danny Shrine in an alumnus of TCC. He and 

his wife Tracey own Full Press Apparel, which 

has been creating custom screen-printed and 

embroidered apparel and promotional gifts in 

Tallahassee for over 20 years. Danny is a member 

of the TCC Foundation Board of Directors.

TCC SCHOLARSHIP DONORS	 Danny and Tracey Shrine
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Dear Pankowski/
Rae Family, 
Thank you for your investment in TCC students through 
our First Class Project. This project seeks to renovate 50 
classrooms on our campus with new furniture and new 
technology that will transform teaching and learning for our 
students and our faculty. 

The Pankowski/Rae Family has created such a wonderful 
legacy at TCC through your giving. From creating the New 
Start Scholarship, to supporting the renovation of our 
Pankowski Honors Lounge—you all have been wonderful 
examples of public-private partnerships that fuel student 
success. Renovating a classroom continues that legacy. 
We know that students achieve greater success when they 
are in an environment that allows them to collaborate and 
problem solve within the classroom setting. This approach, 
in a technology-rich environment, helps us meet the 
needs—and empower the lives—of our diverse student 
body. The impact of this project will be experienced for 
years to come.

On behalf of the entire TCC family, especially our students, 
thank you again for your support of the First Class Project. 

Feleccia

Feleccia Moore-Davis is the provost of TCC. She oversees 

the academic programs and units across campus. She and 

her staff have been instrumental in helping identify the 

classroom spaces on campus in the most need of renovation 

in order to ensure the highest positive impact to our students. 

TCC PROVOST	 Feleccia Moore-Davis
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Dear TCC Students, 
Allow me a moment to tell you about my friends Kay and 
Tinsley Floyd and their generous support of TCC. 

Tinsley taught economics at TCC for 26 years. He was an 
avid fan of TCC athletics and was inducted into the TCC 
Athletics Hall of Fame in 2007. Tinsley and Kay established 
the Tinsley Floyd Athletic Scholarship, which provided 
books to TCC athletes. Kay continued to support this effort 
after Tinsley’s death in 2012. 

Kay was a beloved school teacher at Medart Elementary 
School in Wakulla County for many years. She was kind 
and nurturing, and she understood the importance of a 
good education. Kay lost her battle with cancer in Spring 
2018. Kay left a legacy of love and support of our students 
through a planned gift. This gift was created to honor her 
husband and his love of TCC, as well as her own love 
of students and the value she placed on education. Her 
donation will now provide support for many students 
through the Tinsley and Kay Floyd Scholarship Fund. 

I miss Tinsley and Kay greatly. I am so proud to have 
known them and even more proud of their support for TCC 
students. 

With love and admiration,

Jeanne

Jeanne O’Kon was a long-time TCC professor and 

department chair. She was also life-long friends 

with Tinsley and Kay Floyd. Jeanne retired from 

TCC and today serves as an adjunct professor 

with Flagler College and as director of the TCC 

Foundation’s Hops & Half Shells 5k Trail Run.

FORMER TCC PROFESSOR	 Jeanne O’Kon
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To Our Scholarship 
Recipients,
We are so proud of each of you because you represent 
some of the best of Panacea and Wakulla County. And we 
are excited to have this opportunity to help you realize your 
dreams.

Did you know that this scholarship was created from 
proceeds resulting from our Rock the Dock Fishing 
Tournament? Did you know that hundreds of people have 
invested in your future?

Our goal in establishing this scholarship was founded on the 
belief that we could help create strong futures of success 
for our local Panacea students, and that this in turn would 
strengthen our little community by the sea.

We hope that you will remember this investment and make 
Panacea part of your future!

Congratulations,

Mark

Mark Mitchell, Sr. is chair of the Panacea Waterfronts Partnership. 

Their mission is to support the revitalization of Panacea and the 

education and development of the community’s youth. Over the 

past year the partnership has contributed $20,000 in funds to 

establish an endowed scholarship at TCC.

TCC SCHOLARSHIP DONOR	 Panacea Waterfronts Partnership



Year in Review
From across our three-county region and beyond, this year you helped us 

ensure that all students in our area had the opportunity to obtain an excellent 

education and access to the support they needed to succeed. Here are just a 

few of this year’s many special stories.

SUMMER

The Tallahassee Community College Foundation 
awarded more than $600,000 in scholarships for 
the upcoming year. These awards provided critical 
funds to support more than 700 students. 

The Foundation hosted Eagles RISE, TCC’s 
annual back-to-school event for faculty and staff. 
Employees were recognized for their service to 
the College, and the annual RISE awards were 
presented to those that go above and beyond 
their jobs in helping students.

FALL

The renovated and renamed Refreshment 
Services Pepsi & Vending Athletic Training Center 
was unveiled for TCC coaches and athletes. 
Funds donated by Refreshment Services Pepsi 
& Vending were matched by the TCC President’s 
Circle to complete this renovation.

The Building Legacies Women’s Leadership Series 
featured four sessions centered on the theme 

“Women Who Lead, Serve and Inspire.” Proceeds 
provided $10,000 to support the Building Legacies 
Scholarship.

The College Innovation Fund awarded $30,000 
this year in support of innovative projects like the 
Digital Rail Project, creation of a Mobile Material 
Strength Laboratory, Merit Pages for TCC student 
recognition, and TCC Preview Day for high school 
seniors.TCC alumni Mark Mitchell, Sr. and Mark 

Mitchell, Jr. at Hops and Half Shells.
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Mary L. and Joe Pankowski 

visit their classroom during 

First Class Unveil.



The TCC Alumni and Friends Association launched 
TCC Day, an alumni outreach and recruiting 
effort in the fall. Visits were made to Tallahassee 
Memorial Healthcare and Capital Regional Medical 
Center, where staff visited with alumni, community 
members and prospective students. 

The TCC Foundation hosted Westminster Oaks 
Day at TCC for residents in early October to learn 
more about how they can get connected with 
the College’s programs and students. The visit 
was part of new partnership between TCC and 
Westminster Oaks that includes lifelong learning 
opportunities and volunteer activities. 

Signature Seat donors were hosted by the TCC 
Foundation at two Theatre TCC! opening night 
receptions in the fall. Attendees got a chance to 
mingle with the productions’ directors, artistic 
directors, costume directors, etc., and well as 
theatre program instructors for the shows “The 
Laramie Project” and “Taming of the Shrew.”

TCC Foundation scholarship recipients and donors 
connected at our annual scholarship luncheon 
in October. The more than 150 who attended 
this year’s event heard from Brandie Callaway, 
a student veteran who received the alumni 
scholarship. Dr. Larry Kubiak also spoke about his 
family’s newly created scholarship that will provide 
funds for students that are the first in their family 
to attend college. 

TCC healthcare scholarship recipients and donors 
were treated to a reception at the TCC Ghazvini 
Center for Healthcare Education. Donuts with 
Donors festivities included the announcement 
of the dedication of the Tallahassee Memorial 
HealthCare Auditorium and Tallahassee Memorial 
HealthCare Nursing Lab. Attendees also heard 
from Jonathan Flagg, a student veteran and 
recipient of a TMH Scholarship. 

The TCC President’s Circle celebrated its 10th 
anniversary this year. Over the last decade, this 
group has invested almost $1M that has been 
instrumental in providing funding for projects such 
as the Pankowski Honors Lounge, the Lei Wang 
STEM Center, the Oyster Aquaculture Program 
at the Wakulla Environmental Institute and the 
College Innovation Fund. 

TCC One Percent Club members were treated to a 
special thank you gift in acknowledgement of their 
generosity this year. A commemorative brick was 
placed in each member’s name around Louis Hill 
Sr. Memorial Garden at year’s end. 

Investors, friends, faculty and staff of the College 
were invited by the TCC Foundation to mark the 
year’s end at the annual Holiday Hob Nob. It is 
one of the best ways we know to thank those who 
have been so generous in their support of our 
mission and our institution.



Annual Report 2017-2018  |  27

Each year, the TCC Alumni and Friends Association recognizes individuals 

who have achieved outstanding success and made a lasting impact on their 

community. This year, 16 members were inducted into the TCC Alumni and 

Friends Hall of Fame:

•	 James Kassaga Arinaitwe (class of 2006) – Co-Founder and 
CEO of Teach for Uganda. Formerly with the Carter Center and 
a Global Health Corp Fellow in New York City. 

•	 Eddie Barnes – Retired TCC basketball coach with an overall 
NJCAA record of 274-144. Considered the dean of Panhandle 
Conference coaches. 

•	 Pamella J. Butler (class of 1977) – Founder and chair of 
Aegis Business Technologies. As TCC Foundation Board chair, 
spearheaded TCC. We Rise Campaign, raising $14.4 million 
in 2016.

•	 Jean English-Hurst – Founding director of the TCC Theatre 
Program. Established the Ralph and Jean Hurst Gallery through 
the donation of their private art collection. 

•	 Marm M. Harris – TCC’s second president, created the Artist 
Series and built the Lifetime Sports Complex.

•	 James H. Hinson, Jr. – TCC’s third president. Tenure marked 
by strong legislative funding support; reestablished the athletic 
program; tripled the size of campus; established and opened 
the Gadsden Center, a new library, and the Academic Support 
and Extended Studies departments. 

•	 Betty Jensen (class of 1977) – Served at TCC for nearly 30 years. 
Established the International Student Services department 
and the awarding-winning International Student organization. 
Developed the TCC International Education Week and the 
Florida International Leadership Program. 

•	 Ken Katsaris – Developed TCC’s original criminal justice 
education program in the late 1960s. Chaired the Criminal 
Justice program until 1977, when he was elected Leon County 
sheriff. Has taught basic recruits at FPSI at TCC since 1999. 

•	 William D. Law, Jr. – TCC’s fifth president. Opened the Economic 
and Workforce Development Center and the Learning Commons. 
Broke ground on the Ghazvini Center for Healthcare Education. 
Expanded the Florida Public Safety Institute. 

•	 Kimberly A. Moore (class of 1993) – Current vice president 
for workforce innovation at TCC. Previously served as CEO 
of WORKFORCE Plus—the youngest person, the first African-
American and the first woman to hold that position. She is a 
member of the Board of Trustees of Florida A & M University.

•	 Deborah Robinson – Served as the director of library services at 
TCC for six and a half years. Known for her passion for helping 
students. She passed away in June 2017 after a brief illness. 

•	 Chris Summers (class of 1983) – Served in the Tallahassee 
Police Department for 27 years before becoming chief of 
police at TCC. Serves as an adjunct instructor at FPSI. Joined 
the command staff of Leon County Sherriff’s office in January 
2017 as chief of the Department of Law Enforcement. 

•	 Beth Willis Tedio (class of 1978) – A lifelong volunteer who 
currently works as the director of development at Lee’s 
Place. She is also co-owner of Uptown Café, where she has 
created Uptown Cares, a monthly program that provides public 
awareness and donations to local nonprofits. She is a member 
of the TCC Foundation Board and past chair of the TCC Alumni 
& Friends Association.

•	 Marjorie R. Turnbull – Served as executive director of the TCC 
Foundation and vice president for institutional advancement 
from 1995 to her retirement in 2006. Spearheaded growth in 
TCC Foundation assets from $250,000 to more than $10 million. 

•	 Fred W. Turner – Founding president of TCC. Responsible for 
planning and building from the ground up, writing the curricula 
and course descriptions, and hiring faculty and staff—among 
numerous other responsibilities. Students were always his 
highest priority. 

•	 T. K. Wetherell – TCC’s fourth president. Credited with 
overseeing TCC’s growth and evolution into one of the state’s 
premier community colleges. Doubled the square footage of 
the campus; added 50 major workforce development programs 
and a web-based Associate in Arts degree; oversaw further 
development of the Florida Public Safety Institute and significant 
technology innovations. 

Judy Jolly, Woody and Sally Search, 

and Brandy Jones at Holiday Hob Nob.
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SPRING

Thanks to supportive donors, four new 
scholarships were created at TCC over the 
Spring. Each covers both the Associate in Arts 
and Associate in Science programs, as well as 
programs offered by Workforce Development:

•	 The Big Bend Law Enforcement Association 
Scholarship provides financial assistance to 
descendants of law enforcement officials.

•	 The Panacea Waterfronts Partnership 
Scholarship was created for residents of 
Panacea by the Panacea Waterfronts 
Florida Partnership.

•	 The Rotary Club of Tallahassee Leon Gilchrist 
Scholarship helps residents of a Big Bend 
Habitat for Humanity home attend TCC.

•	 Tracey and Jeremy Cohen created the Target 
Print and Mail Scholarship fund for students 
who are pursuing a degree in Business or 
Marketing. It was established to aid in the 
Cohens’ mission of reducing unemployment 
in the local area, and preference is given 
to those who plan to remain here after 
graduation.

Friends of the College gathered for our third 
annual Cleaver and Cork signature fundraiser – 
another sold-out affair. This year’s event featured 
celebrity Chef Amanda Freitag. Proceeds were 
matched, bringing the total raised to more than 
$100,000. Funds will be used to renovate two TCC 
classrooms.

TCC investors were treated to our first ever Thank-
a-Thon Week this spring, with special deliveries 
of cookies, candy, thank you videos, and special 
messages from TCC students and President Jim 
Murdaugh.

More than 300 runners and walkers gathered 
for the third annual Hops and Half Shells 5k Trial 
Run/Walk in April, hosted by the TCC Foundation. 
Participants were treated to oysters farmed by 
WEI’s Oyster Aquaculture program, as well as 
local craft beer. Proceeds support programs and 
scholarships for WEI.

The First Class Project unveiled the first eight fully 
renovated classrooms. The rooms unveiled this 
spring included The Andrews, Crabtree, Knox & 
Longfellow Classroom, The Donna and Jimmie 
Callaway Classroom, The PDJ Classroom, The 
Thomson Brock Luger & Co. Classroom, The 
Aegis Business Technologies Classroom, The 
Mitchell Family Classroom, The Monte Finkelstein 
Classroom, and the Pankowski/Rae Family 
Classroom.

Cleaver and Cork; awaiting our guests.



The TCC Foundation hosted an event in May 
to celebrate the College’s retirees. This special 
luncheon included fellowship with past co-workers 
and the opportunity to visit with President Jim 
Murdaugh and his wife Sara Murdaugh.

Theatre TCC! presented “Schoolhouse Rock” 
during the spring and Signature Seat Donors were 
hosted by the TCC Foundation just before the 
opening night performance. Attendees met and 
mingled with the production’s directors, artistic 
directors and costume directors.

This year’s ONE Campaign, conducted by 
our Alumni & Friends Association, raised just 
over $21,000. These funds support our alumni 
programs and scholarships on campus.

TCC’s Eagle Legacy Society held its annual 
luncheon in May. This society includes those 
that have left a planned gift to TCC. Held at the 
Governor’s Club, investors were thanked and 
honored by President Jim Murdaugh and TCC 
Foundation President Curtis Richardson.

Chef Amanda Freitag 

works her magic.
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Scholarships
Generous individuals, companies and foundations pave the way each year for students 

with financial need to complete their studies at TCC. Thanks to all of you for choosing to 

invest in their future. 

Endowed Scholarships
Alfred I. duPont Scholarship

Angels of Mercy Scholarship

Anthony Revell Scholarship

Aveling Family Scholarship

Betty Jensen Global Horizon 
Scholarship

Brandon M. King  Scholarship

Brian Swan Memorial 
Scholarship

Brigadier General & Mrs. 
William B. Webb Scholarship

Campus USA Credit Union 
Scholarship

Capital City Bank Associate 
Scholarship

Capital Health Plan 
Scholarship

Cherry Hall Alexander 
Scholarship

Chris & Sally White Challenge 
Scholarship

Christyne B. Hamilton 
Scholarship

Clayton Homes Scholarship

Committee of 99/Chris Smith 
Law Enforcement Scholarship

Committee of 99/Dale Green 
Scholarship

Corbin Scott Scholarship

Costopoulos Kubiak Family 
Scholarship

Criminal Justice Education 
Assistance Scholarship

Capital Women’s Network - Dr. 
Mary L. Pankowski Scholarship

Curtis Varner Endowed 
Scholarship

D’Alemberte Scholarship

Davis-Godby High School 
Scholarship

Donald B. Sperry Scholarship

Dorothy Binger Scholarship

Dorothy Law Scholarship

Dr. Elsie Burton Scholarship

Dr. Jessie V. Furlow Scholarship

Dr. Samuel Meyer  Scholarship

Dream Big Scholarship

Eddie Boone Criminal Justice 
Scholarship

Edward Howard Endowed 
Scholarship

Follett Book Scholarship

Fred W. Turner Signature Seat 
Scholarship

Gadsden LEARN Scholarship

Gates Book Scholarship

Gene & Anne Michael Walton 
Scholarship

Gretna Presbyterian Church 
Scholarship

GTO Scholarship

Guy A. Race Scholarship

Gwen Parker Scholarship

Havana Kiwanis Club 
Scholarship

Home Instead Endowed 
Healthcare Scholarship

Howard & Lillian Crews 
Scholarship

Jacquelyn Burroughs Dial 
Memorial Scholarship

Jane Cummings Scholarship

Jean & Charlie Macon 
Scholarship

Jeanie Barnett Scholarship

Jeff Bradford Excellence in 
Music Scholarship

Jenkins Brick Scholarship

Joe Wedeles Scholarship

John R. Gaunt Scholarship

John Russi / Recovery Industry 
Scholarship

Joi Walker & Carol Zimmerman 
For Women In Science 
Scholarship

Kristin & Hilmar Skagfield 
Scholarship

Kyle Everett Broach & 
Courtney Segler  Scholarship

Lamar & Pearl Youngblood 
Scholarship

Lauren Sampson Scholarship 
for Education

Lawrence “Larry” Gerrell 
Scholarship

Leadership Tallahassee Class of 
14 Scholarship

Lee Mainella Memorial Art 
Scholarship

Les Kennedy Scholarship

Louis Hill, Sr. Scholarship

Lucile Rentz Kimbrel Hemanes 
Scholarship

Mainline Information Systems 
Scholarship

Marie Daughtry Williams 
Scholarship

Mark Dougherty Memorial 
Scholarship

Marshall Cassedy Pay-For-
Grades Scholarship

Mary Lois King Scholarship

Marylou & John R. Madigan 
Excellence in Teaching 
Scholarship

Moana Karsteter Mathematics 
Scholarship

Montserrat & William Webb 
Scholarship

Nan C. & Mark Hillis 
Scholarship

Nancy Hicks Scholarship

Nancy Simmons Bull 
Educational Scholarship

Nathan E. Rodgers Scholarship

New Start Scholarship in 
memory of David & Nancy 
Lawrence

Nobles Consulting Group 
Scholarship

Oliver/Sperry Renovation 
Scholarship

Panacea Waterfronts 
Partnership Scholarship*

Palmer Munroe Teen Center 
Scholarship

Pamela Phelps Early Education 
Scholarship

Pathways To Success 
Scholarship

Phi Theta Kappa Scholarship

Premier Bank Directors 
Scholarship

Ray Glenn Scholarship

Refreshment Services Pepsi & 
Vending Scholarship

Richard & Karen Moore 
Scholarship

Rick & Melissa Moore BSN 
Scholarship

Robert Mark Whitton 
Scholarship

Ronald McDonald House 
Charities of Tallahassee 
Scholarship

Rotary Club of Tallahassee 
Leon Gilchrist Habitat for 
Humanity Scholarship*

Roy Jaeger Scholarship

Sam & Nell Cunningham 
Scholarship

Scadron Memorial Education 
Scholarship

SCM Women In Technology 
Scholarship
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Sharon LaHayne Vause 
Scholarship

Shira Brownstein Forensics 
Scholarship

Stubbs’ Educational 
Foundation Scholarship

Tallahassee Civitan - Jimmy & 
Sherrill Ragans Scholarship

Tallahassee Housing Authority 
Scholarship

Target Print & Mail 
Scholarship*

TCC Alumni Association 
Scholarship

TCC Chapter of AFC 
Scholarship

TCC Foundation Opportunity 
Scholarship

TCC Signature Seat Scholarship

TCC Science/Math Scholarship

TCC Workforce Development 
Scholarship

The Keys Scholarship

Tinsley & Kay Floyd 
Scholarship

TMH Foundation Scholarship

Turnbull Model UN 
Scholarship

Uptown Café Scholarship

Visconti Children’s Foundation 
Scholarship

Wakulla Academic Boosters 
Scholarship

Wakulla Bank Signature Seat 
Scholarship

Walter E. Colón Dental 
Scholarship

Wayne & Betty Edwards 
Scholarship

Whitton/Dean Scholarship

William D. Law, Sr. Scholarship

Non Endowed Scholarships
AFC Classified Staff Scholarship

Andre Richardson 
Provolutionary Scholarship

Anna Renedo Garcia 
Scholarship

Anything Goes Scholarship*

Association of Godby 
Graduates’ Legacy Scholarship

Associated Marine Institute 
Scholarship

ARFS Book Scholarship

B-58 Scholarship

Barbara & Ted Judd Theater 
Scholarship

Barfield Mock Scholarship

Bill Bankhead Scholarship

Bank of America Dream 
Makers Scholarship

Big Bend Law Enforcement 
Association Scholarship*

Bowers Scholarship

Building Legacies Scholarship

Burt Poole Chamber  
Scholarship

Capital City Classic Scholarship

Capital Medical Society 
Alliance Scholarship

Capital Regional Medical 
Center Scholarship

Cedrick Hayes, Jr. Scholarship

Chattahoochee Woman’s 
Club Lena Carmichael Nursing 
Scholarship

Club 25 Scholarship

Crescent Moon Scholarship

Dedicated Companies 
Scholarship

Dixon Family Scholarship

Dr. Toni Jo Mason Scholarship

F.S.A.E. Scholarship

Florida Blue Scholarship

Florida Fallen Officers 
Scholarship

Full Moon Rising Scholarship

Gadsden Chamber Scholarship

Gadsden Workforce 
Development Scholarship

GFWC Woman’s Club Of 
Tallahassee Scholarship

Greater Tallahassee Chamber 
Of Commerce Scholarship

Harry A. Smith Scholarship

Helios 1st Generation 
Scholarship

Hero Scholarship

International Students 
Scholarship

Laurie Dozier, Jr. Scholarship

Leadership Scholarship

Leon County Education Facility 
Scholarship

Leon Workforce Development 
Scholarship

Livingston Leadership & 
Service Scholarship

Lovey Mary Brady Scholarship

Mary Anne Butler Scholarship

Mary Hebrock Scholarship

Mary Nicholson Refuge House 
Scholarship

Melvin Stone Scholarship

Model UN Scholarship

Municode Educational Trust 
Scholarship

Paying It Forward Scholarship

Reverand Elijah Henderson 
Scholarship

Richard W. & Karen B. Moore 
Veteran’s Leadership Academy 
Scholarship

Rick Rice Graphic Design 
Scholarship

Smiles By Beck Scholarship

Star & Shield Scholarship

State Securities Scholarship

Student Housing Solutions 
Scholarship

Tallahassee Civic Chorale 
Scholarship

TCC First Eagles Scholarship

TCC Healthcare Provision 
Excellence Scholarship

TCC Performing Arts 
Scholarship

TCC Student Government 
Association Scholarship

The Forum Scholarship

Ultimate Mom Scholarship

Westminster Oaks Scholarship

Working For Limitless 
Achievement Scholarship

* New Scholarships created in 2017-2018



843
Scholarships 

Allocated

$722.17
Average Scholarship 

Awarded

$608,793.71
Funds Allocated

80%
of our students 

work part-time to help 
support their education

56%
of our students 

are the first in their 
family to attend college

60%
of our students receive 

some type of financial aid
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Scholarship Data
      2017 - 2018

Scholarships recognize academic achievement and promote diversity 

while allowing our students to remain focused on their education. They 

enrich our campus and the educational experience for all of our students.



College Area

$69,674  |  WEI

$85,517  |  Administrative Services

$115,000  |  Foundation

$134,755  |  Student Affairs

$158,021  |  FPSI

$309,955  |  Workforce

$2,070,768  |  Academic Affairs
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Grants
      2017 - 2018

Grants are incredibly important as they provide funding for programs that would 

not otherwise exist. Grant applications often require matching funds that can be 

provided by the Foundation–another reason why our work is so important.

SOME OF THE GRANTS 
AWARDED TO TCC THIS YEAR:

Troops to Teachers Grant from the 
Department of Defense. TCC has been 
awarded more than $1.7 million for a five-year 
statewide grant. Through an agreement with 
the Florida Department of Education, TCC will 
counsel service members and veterans on the 
best route to become certified and employed as 
a K-12 teacher.

Florida Consortium on Inclusive Higher 
Education for Student Affairs Grant for $58,500. 
This grant allows us to expand our Eagle 
Connections program, a postsecondary transition 
program designed to facilitate the social and 
academic integration of students with intellectual 
disabilities with nondisabled students.

Gulf of Mexico Oyster Aquaculture Small Grants 
Funding Opportunity for TCC’s Wakulla Environmental 
Institute. This $69,674 grant allows for experimentation 
with different oyster growing methods and spat retention 
in Oyster Bay and the purchase of several different 
growing systems for testing on the WEI management site.

$49,754.82 for creation of a Victim Advocate 
Program through a grant from the State 
Attorney’s Office. The Victim Advocate provides 
crisis and short-term counseling as well as 
assistance with any problems victims or witnesses 
may experience because of the crime itself or as a 
result of the victimization.

$97,500 from the COCA Cultural Facilities Matching 
Grant Program, for a major upgrade of the lighting, 
sound, projection system and stage equipment in 
Turner Auditorium. The total projected cost is $200,000, 
with half of that coming from that TCC Foundation.

Entrepreneurship Program Network Partner Grant 
from Veterans Florida for $75,000. This program 
offers qualified veterans the opportunity to receive an 
entrepreneurship education. TCC is one of six network 
partners in Florida.

Total Grant 
Funds Received 

$2,943,690



President’s Circle Members
      2017 - 2018

Community and corporate leaders who are committed to advancing the 
mission of Tallahassee Community College make up the President’s 
Circle. Their unrestricted donations of $1000+ each year enable 
the College’s leadership to meet the higher education needs in 
our community. This year the President’s Circle helped fund the 
establishment of the Refreshment Services Pepsi & Vending Athletic 
Training Center, as well as supported the College Innovation Fund.

Many thanks to each member for your investment in student success at TCC. 

Gail M. Alexander

John and Willa Almlof

Pamela S. and Arthur Aveling

Ann Marie Bachman - Thompson 
Brock Luger & Company

Bob G. Ballard

Dr. Marge Banocy-Payne

Mark and Patsy Bates

Dot Binger

Flecia L. Braswell

Bob and Nancy Bull

John and Carol Burch

Dr. Claudia Burton

Pamella J. Butler

Donna G. and Jimmie Callaway

Dr. Walter E. and Marybeth Colón

Finley and Donna Cook

John H. Curry

Dr. Patrick and Jane Dallet

C. Wayne and Betty Edwards

Steve and Linda Evans

Martha and Mark Fletcher

George Fong

Major B. and Jane Harding

Mart P. Hill

Mark and Nan Hillis

Stewart Hinson

Dr. Susanne F. Homant

Kimberly Howes

Mike and Tricia Illers

Betty A. Jensen

Judith H. Jolly

Anthony and Brandy Jones

Bobby D. and Traci Jones

Barbara Judd

Kim Kelling and Todd Engstrom

Jonathan and Donna Kilpatrick

Dr. Larry and Vicki Kubiak

Eugene Lamb, Jr. 

Debie Leonard

Dr. Spurgeon and Barbara 
McWilliams

Bradley C. Mitchell

Heather and Mark Mitchell

Kimberly A. Moore

Richard W. and Karen B. Moore

Rick and Melissa Moore

Dr. Feleccia R. Moore-Davis

Alan S. Moran

David and Clara Mullins

Dr. Jim and Sara Murdaugh

Allen and Pam Nobles

G. Mark O’Bryant

Dr. Mary L. and Joe Pankowski

Dr. Donald K. Parks

Brooks and Almena Hill Pettit

Dr. Andrea C. Plagge

Randy and Barbara Pople

Jane Quinton

Drs. Russell and Cheryl Rainey

Curtis and Nina Ashenafi 
Richardson

Dr. Jim and Betty Ann Rodgers

Dr. Sheri and Greg Rowland

Drs. David and Winnie 
Schmeling

Dr. Sally and Woody Search

Michael and Judy Sheridan

Mike and Marty Sittig

Todd and Jodi Sperry

Linda J. Stalvey

Chris Summers

Greg and Kristi Thomas

Larry Allen Thompson

Marcia Deeb and Bob 
Thornberry

D. Christine Thurman, 
Esq.

Marjorie Turnbull

Susan Payne Turner

Kevin and Brenda 
Vaughn

Anne W. Vinson

Dr. Lei Wang

Dr. Barbara Wills

Donald I. Wilson

Chet and Foy 
Winsor

Tallahassee 
State Bank



Eagle Legacy Society
The TCC Eagle Legacy Society is a group of individuals who have dedicated a 
portion of their estate to Tallahassee Community College. These members have 
supported TCC by making planned gifts that will continue their legacy and achieve 
their philanthropic goals. We thank each of these Society members for realizing the 
positive impact to TCC that planned giving can make. 

Amy Lynette Bailey 
Irrevocable Trust

Douglas S. Bell

Marshall Cassedy, Jr.

Tinsley and Kay Floyd

G. Leigh Fountain

Lewis and Pamela Johnson

Mary Louise Green Madigan

Richard W. and Karen B. Moore

Jim and Sara Murdaugh

Mary L. and Joe Pankowski

The Pankowski Family

Joseph M. Pankowski, Jr.

Almena Hill and Brooks Pettit

Carol A. “Sunny” Phillips

Kendrah Richards

Curtis and Nina Ashenafi 
Richardson

Cheryl Rowland

Ranie and Jason Thompson

Marjorie Turnbull

Kevin and Brenda Vaughn

One Percent Club
The following employees donated at least one percent of their salary to the TCC 
Foundation this year. We thank them for their support of the Foundation and our 
efforts on behalf of the entire TCC community. 

Scott E. Balog

Kristina K. Bowers

Dr. Franklin B. Brown

Michele Dames

Summer Dusek

Dr. Barbara J. Gill

Rob Hall

Patrice O. Henderson

Ysonde G. Jensen

Anthony Jones

Bobby D. Jones

Lisa Kellison

Lori S. Livingston

Chris G. McNally

Brian W. Michalowski

Heather R. Mitchell

Dr. Jim Murdaugh

Amy O’Donnell

Jennifer Peavy

Michelle Peruche

Michael Robeck

Anna Robertson

Greg Rowland

Dr. Sheri Rowland

Dr. Melissa Soldani-Lemon

Steven Solomon

Kate M. Stewart

Sarah Stout

Ranie Thompson

Ginny M. Wagner

Dr. Lei Wang

Gregory D. Williams

Dr. Barbara Wills

Anonymous
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Statement of 
Financial Position
for Fiscal Year 2017-2018

ASSETS

Current Assets

Cash	 $58,253

Short-term Investments	 $2,183,993

Marketable Securities	 $12,519,296

Pledge Receivables	 $1,696,852

Accounts Receivable	 $10,962

Fixed Assets

Land	 $759,000
Other Assets	 $35,327

Total Assets	 $17,263,683

LIABILITIES AND 
FUND BALANCES

Liabilities:	 $84,332

Fund Balances

Permanently Restricted:	 $7,062,118 

Temporarily Restricted:	 $9,151,250 

Unrestricted:	 $965,983

Total Liabilities
and Fund Balances:	 $17,263,683

*unaudited

Financial Report

$12,519,296
Marketable 
Securities

Short-term 
Investments$2,183,993

Pledge 
Receivables$1,696,852

Land$759,000

Cash$58,253

Other 
Assets$35,327

Accounts 
Receivable$10,962
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Statement of 
Activities
for Fiscal Year 2017-2018

REVENUES

Contributions	 $1,772,601

Investment Income	 $1,083,846

Other Revenue	 $56,171

Total Revenues	 $2,912,618

EXPENDITURES

Program Support	 $627,170

Scholarships	 $592,446

Operating Expense	 $980,992

Investment Expense	 $53,343

Total Expenditures	 $2,253,951

Fund Balance:	 $659,667
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Annual Investors
      2017 - 2018

A special thank you to each and every one of our investors from the past year. You 

have made a profound difference in the lives of our students and in our community. 

$100,000 to $499,000
Donna G. and Jimmie 
Callaway

Capital Regional Medical 
Center

Kay Floyd

TMH Foundation/
Tallahassee Memorial 
Healthcare

$50,000 to $99,999
Alfred I . duPont 
Foundation, Inc.

COCA - Council on 
Culture & Arts

C. Wayne and Betty 
Edwards

First Commerce Credit 
Union

Student Housing 
Solutions, LLC

$30,000 to $49,999
Anonymous

Mark and Patsy Bates

Florida College System 
Foundation

Dr. Larry and Vicki Kubiak

The Able Trust

$20,000 to $29,999
Tom and Elva Brady

Capital City Bank

First Florida Credit Union

Rick Kearney - Mainline 
Information Systems

Redwire

$10,000 to $19,999
L. Finley Cook - Cook 
Brothers, Inc.

DLV Family Foundation, 
Inc.

First Presbyterian Church 
of Quincy

Florida Blue Foundation

Randy and Jerri Lynn 
Hanna

Mark and Nan Hillis

Barbara Judd

Leon County Sheriff’s 
Office

Heather and Mark 
Mitchell

Richard W. and Karen B. 
Moore

Oliver Sperry Renovation 
& Construction, Inc.

Panacea Waterfronts 
Florida Partnership, Inc.

Drs. Russell and Cheryl 
Rainey

Refreshment Services 
Pepsi & Vending

Ring Power Corporation

Rotary Club of 
Tallahassee

Siemens Industry, Inc.

Tallahassee Police 
Department

Target Print & Mail, Inc.

Kevin and Brenda 
Vaughn

Anne W. Vinson

Dr. Lei Wang

Westminster Oaks 
Retirement Community

$5,000 to $9,999
Aegis Business 
Technologies

Andrews, Crabtree, Knox 
& Longfellow, LLP

Best Buy Foundation

Blattner Energy, Inc.

Bob and Nancy Bull

Pamella J. Butler

Central Indiana 
Community Foundation

City of Tallahassee

Dr. Walter E. and 
Marybeth Colón

Tom Cumbie

Kim and Sammie Dixon

Mr. & Mrs. James D. 
Duncan

Dr. Jean English-Hurst

Full Press Apparel

Bart D. Gunter

David and Rhonda 
Harvey

Mike and Tricia Illers

Dr. Jim and Sara 
Murdaugh

G. Mark O’Bryant

Dr. Mary L. and Joe 
Pankowski

Brooks and Almena Hill 
Pettit

Randy and Barbara Pople

Prime Meridian Bank

Dr. Jim and Betty Ann 
Rodgers

Samuel B. and Laura 
Rogers

Rogers, Gunter, Vaughn 
Insurance, Inc.

Sachs Media Group, Inc.

Southern Strategy Group

SunTrust Banks, Inc.

The Duke Energy 
Foundation

Thomson Brock Luger & 
Company
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$2,500 to $4,999
Community Foundation of 
North Florida

Dr. Patrick and Jane 
Dallet

Thomas and Stephanie 
Derzypolski

Mark and Martha Fletcher

George Fong

Carolyn and Gary King

Dr. William and Pat Law

John W. Lentz, VII

Mad Dog Construction

Rick and Melissa Moore

NAI Talcor

Residential Elevators

Kendrah Richards

Road Runners

Tallahassee Orthopedic 
Clinic

TCC Fire Academy 
Students

The Jim Moran 
Institute for Global 
Entrepreneurship

D. Christine Thurman, 
Esq.

Chet and Foy Winsor

WTXL/ ABC 27

$1,000 to $2,499
John and Willa Almlof

Amos P. Godby Alumni 
Association

Robert Atkisson, III

Pamela S. and Arthur 
Aveling

Scott E. Balog

Bank of America 
Charitable Foundation

Dr. Marge Banocy-Payne

Bates Family Foundation

Big Bend Law 
Enforcement Association

Dot Binger

Dr. Franklin B. Brown

John and Carol Burch

Miller L. Butler

Edward G. Canup

Civitan Club of 
Tallahassee

John H. Curry

Kim Kelling and Todd 
Engstrom

Steve and Linda Evans

Florida Green Building 
Coalition

Florida Surplus Lines 
Service Office

GFWC Woman’s Club of 
Tallahassee

Scott and Allison Harrell

Mart P. Hill

Stewart Hinson

Dr. Susanne F. Homant

Glenn Hosken

Kim Howes

Betty A. Jensen

Judith H. Jolly

Anthony Jones

Bobby D. Jones

Mr. & Mrs. Leo H. Kell, Jr.

Myra Key

Jonathan and Donna 
Kilpatrick

Eugene Lamb, Jr. 

Lanigan & Associates, PC

Debie Leonard

Kim B. Williams - Marpan 
Supply CO., Inc.

Dr. Spurgeon and 
Barbara McWilliams

Dr. Feleccia R. Moore-
Davis

Kimberly A. Moore

Alan S. Moran

David and Clara Mullins

Allen and Pam Nobles - 
Nobles Consulting Group, 
Inc.

Donald K. Parks - Flagler 
College, Inc. 

Tena M. Pate

W. Mark Payne

Dr. Andrea C. Plagge

Jimmy and Sherrill 
Ragans

Dr. Estrellita and Gregory 
Redmon

Curtis and Nina Ashenafi 
Richardson

Susan Richey

Dr. Sheri and Greg 
Rowland

Drs. David and Winnie 
Schmeling

Dr. Sally and Woody 
Search

Michael and Judy 
Sheridan

Bill and Paula Smith

Dr. Melissa Soldani-
Lemon

Dr. Paul Payne - 
Southwest Georgia 
Obstetrics & Gynecology

Todd and Jodi Sperry

Linda J. Stalvey

Chris Summers

Tallahassee Dental 
Associates, PLLC

Tallahassee Moose 
Lodge 1075

Tallahassee Renegade 
Softball

Beth and Fred Tedio

Greg and Kristi Thomas

Larry Allen Thompson

Marjorie Turnbull

Susan Payne Turner

Ginny M. Wagner

Wakulla County 
Academic Boosters, Inc.

Dr. Barbara Wills
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TCC Foundation 
Board of Directors

      2017 - 2018

Officers
PRESIDENT 
Curtis B. Richardson, 
City of Tallahassee City 
Commission

PRESIDENT-ELECT 
Patrick H. Dallet, PhD, 
Community Volunteer

PAST PRESIDENT 
Pamella J. Butler, 
Aegis Business Technologies

TREASURER 
L. Finley Cook, 
Cook Brothers, Inc.

SECRETARY 
D. Christine Thurman, Esq., 
Thurman Law Firm

AT-LARGE OFFICER 
Kim Kelling Engstrom, 
WFSU

Directors
Walter E. Colón, II, DMD, MS, 
Periodontal Associates of 
North Florida

Kim Dixon, 
Merrill Lynch

C. Wayne Edwards, CFP, 
MMHP Investment Advisors

Martha Fletcher, 
Leon County Schools

Kim Howes, 
First Commerce Credit Union

Russell B. Rainey, DMD

Todd Sperry, 
Oliver Sperry Renovation

Beth A. Tedio, 
Lee’s Place & Uptown 
Café & Catering

Greg Thomas, 
Wakulla County School 
Board

Marcia Deeb Thornberry, 
Creative Design Solutions

Susan Payne Turner, 
Prime Meridian Bank

Kevin Vaughn, 
Rogers Gunter Vaughn 
Insurance

Ex-Officio 
Members
Dr. Jim Murdaugh, 
President, TCC

Jonathan Kilpatrick, 
Chair, TCC District 
Board of Trustees

Emeritus Board 
Members
Marshall Cassedy, Jr.

Richard W. D’Alemberte

R. Lawrence Hatchett, MD

Mike Illers

William Mitchell

Dr. Mary L. Pankowski

Gary Roberts

Winnie Schmeling, PhD, RN, 
FAAN

Roger Smith

Ralph Turlington

Claude R. Walker
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Trustees 
and Staff
      2017 - 2018

District Board 
of Trustees
Jonathan Kilpatrick, 
Chair

Kevin Vaughn, 
Vice-Chair

Donna G. Callaway

Eugene Lamb, Jr.

Frank Messersmith

Karen B. Moore

Randolph Pople

Foundation 
Staff
Heather R. Mitchell, 
Vice President for 
Institutional Advancement 
& Executive Director, 
TCC Foundation

Ysonde Jensen, 
Alumni Coordinator

Jennifer Peavy, 
Chief Financial Officer

Kendrah Richards, 
Donor Stewardship Officer

Steven Solomon, 
Director of Grants 
and Special Projects

Sarah Stout, 
Scholarship Officer

Ranie Thompson, 
Development Officer
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